## Sierra Nevada Unit

## November 2001 Newsletter

## Presidents Message;

It's hard to believe the year is nearly gone, but, when driving along the highways and byways and seeing the vivid hues of orange, red and yellow, the cool fresh air, makes one fully aware of Fall.

Marge and I just returned from a five weeks trip to Pasco, WA, where we have real special long time friends, who want us to move up there. We know the area well and have lived there many years ago. Now we are looking forward to spending much more time there in the not to distant future.

Our last Luncheon/Meeting at the Reno Airport Plaza was a success with 12 of us having a good time and meeting with a delicious meal. In attendance were: Elenere Amidon, Frank and Steve Burnham, Don and Mary Lou Damoth, Dale and Marge Grosch, Dale and Virginia Leipper, Brian and Diane Leipper and Pete Rinne

The slate of Officers for the year of 2002 was presented by Diane Leipper and Frank Burnham made a motion to accept and Mary Lou seconded the motion. The motion was passed by the members.

Our next get together with be the Installation of Officers at Thurman Ranch House in Carson City. Our Region 12 President Rick Sharp will be the installing Officer. I hope many of you show up.

The address is 2943 Highway 50 East, Carson City. Please call Marge Grosch by Thursday November 8. 883-0129.

Birthdays for November: Fred Hersey ll/9 and Diane Leipper ll/6

Please remember our Christmas party with gift exchange on December 13.

hale I llarge

the negligible gast gas it made was youther with